
 
 

Tree Board 
 

AGENDA 
 

Wednesday, July 15, 2020 
4:00 PM 

Wayfarer Music Hall 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Monroe Tree Board Meeting 

January 15, 2020 – 4:00 p.m. 

City Hall 

 
 

Present: Crista Carrell, Steve Brown, Susan Brown, Susan Pelham, Elaine Oakes, 
Sadie Krawczyk, Darrell Stone, Chris Schmitt 

Crista Carrell called the meeting to order.  Elaine Oakes made a motion, seconded 
by Susan Brown, to approve the minutes from October 16, 2019.  The minutes 
were unanimously approved. 

Attendees discussed the 2020 Arbor Day Celebration.  It will be held on Saturday, 
February 22nd at Pilot Park from 10:00-11:30 a.m., followed by tree planting in 
the park.  Crista shared information on possible speakers and the board agreed to 
have a presentation on the subject of fruit trees and food forests.  Susan Pelham 
will invite the Mayor to read the proclamation. 

Darrell Stone reviewed planting plans.  Fifteen ginkgos have been planted and he 
plans to purchase more.  Most of the plantings will be in the powerline corridors 
so he will select conical trees that won’t have to be pruned.  Hornbeams, ginkgos, 
redbuds, and serviceberries are trees that would be appropriate selections.  The 
elms along Broad Street will eventually have to be replaced; parrotia might be a 
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good replacement.  Darrell introduced Chris Schmitt, Parks Manager, who will be 
attending board meetings and collaborating on projects. 

The board discussed implementing a Treebate program similar to the City of 
Jefferson’s.  Tree plantings near the right of way would be incentivized by giving 
property owners rebates on their utility bills.  Board members suggested that 
Jefferson’s arborist, Susan Russell, be invited to speak at the next board meeting.  
Angel Creek and Southeastern Nursery specialize in container trees and could be 
good sources for this program. 

Sadie Krawczyk announced that the following board members’ terms are expiring 
March 1st:  Steve Brown, Crista Carrell, and Susan Pelham.  They need to email 
Debbie Kirk that they do/do not want to be reappointed. 

The next meeting of the Monroe Tree Board will be on Wednesday, April 15, 2020 
at City Hall.   

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Crista Carrell 

Chairman 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

- Parks Update 

- Tree City USA webpage 

Pilot Park & Childers Park 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - next meeting date 

ADJOURN 
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CITY PARKS UPDATE 
 
PILOT PARK 
The park rehabilitation project should begin in late July based on the estimated ship 
date of equipment and materials. The park will be closed for approximately 4-6 
weeks during the period of construction from start to finish. We plan to have a fun 
reopening of the park sometime in September of 2020.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Play Area for 2-5 year 

old age range in the 

lower section of the 

park! 

Play Area for 5+ year old 

age range in the upper 

section of the park! 
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CHILDERS PARK 
The planned project for Childers Park 
is complete, minus the fencing to go 
up on the perimeter of the lake and 
grass to grow. The fountain and lights 
currently operate on a timer. The final 
completion of the permit has been 
submitted to the U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers. There may be an additional 
walkway bridge placed in the area 
over the sidewalk where springs are 
continually keeping that area wet. 
Expect to see the park sidewalks back 
fully open and possibly closed again 
for a short period of time during the fence installation in the coming weeks. This 
will be for safety reasons and speed of installation.  
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